
6 September 2018
Page  2
_____________________


6 September 2018

PRESS RELEASE 
In 2017, the Virginia State Bar convened a committee to see if it could draft proposed changes to Virginia's criminal discovery rules.  This issue has been percolating for at least 15 years with no resolution.  The committee; which consisted of six prosecutors, six criminal defense attorneys, two judges, two law professors and a member of the State Bar staff; met several times over the year and after extensive discussions, produced proposed changes to Rules 3A:11 and 3A:12 of the Rules of the Supreme Court of Virginia.  These changes were then forwarded to the Supreme Court for its consideration. 

Pursuant to its rules, in early 2018 the Supreme Court published the proposals for public comment.  The Virginia Association of Commonwealth's Attorneys (VACA), which consists of 120 Commonwealth's Attorneys, considered and discussed these proposals.  In its public comment response, VACA supported the general concept of criminal discovery reform but suggested some specific modifications to shore up what it considered to be deficiencies in the proposals.

On September 5, 2018, the Supreme Court adopted the changes proposed by the State Bar committee, including some of the modifications suggested by VACA.  VACA would have liked to see all its suggestions implemented but we realize that the Supreme Court carefully considered all public comments and has the final voice on the subject.  While we hope there will be no shortcomings with the new rules, we are confident that if any become manifest, the Supreme Court will consider further modifications.

The most encouraging aspect of the Supreme Court's actions announced on September 5th is the accompanying letter signed by Chief Justice Lemons. VACA President Roy Evans said, “The Court recognized the impact that these new rules will have on the workload of Virginia's prosecutors; a workload that has already been significantly stretched by the snowballing advent on the discovery process of body worn cameras.  It is our sincere hope that the General Assembly will give very serious consideration to addressing the costs associated with the implementation of these new rules.”
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